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Warm regards, your Newsletter Editors, Mike & Petra S. Berger 

Volunteer… Your HELP makes a Difference, is Needed, and is Truly Valued! 

Notes from the Chair 
Diane Dendy 

Today, we  are sending out a shout of thanks to just a few of our volunteers:  
 

       Bill Huret for marking the roads for crack-sealing, as well as improving water ditch 
drainage and tree limbing. Bill has been our volunteer for many years, and we are thankful for 
his service to our community.  
       Alfred Roth and Joanne Bacci for keeping our water billing running efficiently, correctly, 
and consistently. They are such an asset to our community.  
       Allen and Diane Dendy for their work on the water system. Last week, they cycled the 
water valves. Allen reported that the last coliform test was clear. The first test on cistern 3 was 
positive, but the second test was clear - All is OK.  

 

All of our current HOA volunteers seem to enjoy the valuable and important work they 
perform when it becomes  necessary. We feel so fortunate for their commitment. BUT- our 164 
HOA homes would benefit from a few more  HOA  neighbors to  consider volunteer work.  
 

A notice is offered of the passing of an HOA neighbor, Jack Pioch. We express our sympathy. 

 NOW HERE IS A MOST IMPORTANT MESSAGE TO YOU ALL 
 

Mark your Calendar for Saturday, October 24 @ 2.00 pm, to attend our 2020 Annual  
Meeting.  We are developing an important Agenda and have reserved our meeting location. It 
will take place at the 4H Clover meeting room on Lynn Boulevard. The facility is large enough 
so we can insure we meet the COVID-19 government distancing rules. We will follow the 
current rules set forth by the Governor and required by attendees to do for the safety of all: 
  

• 6-foot seat distancing - (single or family); all chairs will already be positioned.  

• Wearing of  a face cover the entire visiting time; here are multiple options:  
o A Well-fitting Face mask, or Face  shield (plastic), or Face covering.  

• To assure compliance, free new Face masks AND new Face shields will be available for 
anyone  who for whatever reason did not bring one to the meeting.  

• For your safety: there will be hand sanitizers available at the entrance.  

• Take note of a posted list of COVID-19 symptoms to assure symptom-free attendees.  

• Add name and phone number to a list of attendees. 
 

Note: A non-touching forehead thermometer will be available as needed. 
 

For questions about the planned Annual Meeting, please leave a message on the Office 
Phone: 541-236-7284 and an HOA Board Member will respond.  
  

Last - but not least - the next Board Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday October 13 at the 
HOA office at 6.30 pm. Please leave a message on the office phone if you will attend!  
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